
November 15, 2024 

The Honorable Cynthia T. Brown 
Chief, Section of Administration, 

Office of Proceedings 
Surface Transportation Board 
395 E Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20423 

Re: Urgent Issues in Freight Rail Service-Railroad Reporting 
STB Docket No. EP 770 (Sub-No. 1) 

Dear Ms. Brown: 

Stephen N. Freeland 
Sr. Legal Counsel - Regulatory 

427 West 12th Street 
Kansas City, MO 64105-1403 

T 816-983-1279 
C 417-366-3390 
Stephen.Freeland@cpkcr.com 

Pursuant to the orders of the Surface Transportation Board dated May 6, 2022, October 28, 2022 
May 2, 2023, and January 31, 2024, in the above-captioned proceeding and instructions issued 
pursuant thereto, The Kansas City Southern Railway Company ("KCS") submits herewith its data 
report on employee data for October 2024. 

If there are any questions concerning this report, please contact the undersigned. 

Sincerely, 

Stephen N. Freeland 
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